EAST SHORE ESTATES

PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION

Minutes of Board Meeting Held 4/8/08 at Ken Sigman’s Home
Attending:




Joe Jeter
Ron Keeley

Brad Roberts
Ken Sigman

Henry Stuth

1. OPENING…Ken opened the meeting with a prayer at 7:06pm.
2. MINUTES…Last Meeting, 3/11/08, Board…previously distributed and copies were handed out for review…upon motion by Brad, seconded by Ron, these minutes were approved as presented.
3. TREASURER’S REPORT…Ron distributed copies of the Treasurer’s Report for May 2007 through March 2008, noting an ending balance of $14,011.80 as of March 31, 2008.  Ron reviewed the information and answered any questions.  Upon a motion by Brad and a second by Hank, the report was unanimously approved.
4. ARCHITECTURAL COMMITTEE:
· New Builds/Approvals…Brad and Hank reported that there were no new Builds/Approvals.     
5. WEBSITE…Ron had forwarded an email from a property owner, Bob Dillon, expressing some interest in the web master position.  After some discussion, Ken committed to contact Bob and discuss the web master duties and responsibilities.  Ron reported that we have been billed for our annual hosting fee, some $240, and that our site had been updated after last month’s work day.
6. OLD BUSINESS:

· Surfacing the Entrance to the Emergency Exit… Ken reported that we are “next in line” and that the recent rains have slowed things down.  As previously discussed, the contractor will look at the low area on Sunshine while he is out doing the Emergency Exit work.  
· High Speed Internet…Hank reported talking to Rapid Cable in Arp…they operate from “line of sight” towers that are not practical for our sub-division.  Ken mentioned that the company that he had talked to, esa technologies, operated in a similar manner and was doubtful as an option for us.  It appears that DSL through Verizon is the most obvious alternative for us, assuming that Verizon can be convinced to provide the service.
· Dump Pile…Nothing new was reported on this issue.  Ron committed to continue his follow-up.
· New Member Recruitment…Joe reported that he has reconsidered and will be running for another term.  Of the four expiring board terms (Ken, Ron, Joe, & Mark), three of them will be running for re-election (Ken, Ron, & Joe).  As reported earlier, Scott Harris has agreed to run for the one open board position.  Currently, the plan is to prepare the ballots the week of the Annual Meeting and to leave some blanks for any write-ins.  
· Roof on Gym Set at the Pavilion…was not fully completed during our March work day because we ran out of material.  We now have the materials and there was general agreement to finish the work at 8:30 on this coming Saturday, April, 12, 2008. 
· Transcribing Current ESE Restrictions to Computer Documents…It was agreed that Ron has the most complete set of information on ESE Restrictions.  Ken requested that a copy of this information be prepared and delivered to him…he would then see about getting started on the process of capturing the information electronically.  There was agreement that our initial focus should be on restrictions and by-laws. 
· Dues on Lots 1-250…Ron reported that he had received a response from Ben Jarvis on our inquiry into this issue and he passed out copies of the letter.  The letter said, “In response to your letter dated March 12, 2008, the property owners of Lots 1-250 that were sold prior to 1987 are NOT required to become members of the Property Owners Association.  Restrictions  “run with the land”, and it does not matter if the land is later sold to a different individual.  The same restrictions will apply to the successor owner.”  After some discussion, there was general agreement that this issue was resolved and that it would not be pursued any further.
·  2008 Annual Meeting…Will be held 4/27/08, at 2:00 pm.   The President’s Letter, dues billing, Agenda, and other information has been mailed.  There was a general discussion of final arrangements for the meeting.  Ken agreed to call Mark and finalize the refreshments.  Any additional folding tables that can be brought to the meeting would be useful.  Joe mentioned that having copies of the minutes from the 2007 would be helpful.  The board should plan on arriving at the meeting between 1:00 and 1:15 to get things set up and organized…remember to bring your lawn chairs.     
          7.  NEW BUSINESS:

· Vandalism…The latest involved knocking down several signs, which the county repaired very quickly.  There have been four instances of vandalism since September/October 2007.  There was considerable discussion of this issue.  It certainly needs to be a topic at our Annual Meeting with emphasis on the $500 reward being offered by our association.  

· Pavilion Water Leak…Ron reported that the water leak at the Pavilion that was repaired at our March work day is back.  He turned the water off and we will proceed with repairs as it dries out.
         8.  ADJORNMENT…Upon motion by Ron, seconded by Joe, we agreed to adjourn around 8:15pm.

         9.  NEXT MEETING… Tuesday, May 13, 2008, 7:00 pm.
